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NUMBER 7 ï 16 March 2017 

Friday 17 March National Day Against Bullying and     

Violence 

Monday 20 March Yr 6 Camp to Alexandra 9am 

Junior School Assembly 2.45pm 

Tuesday 21 March Yr 6 Camp to Alexandra 

Wed 22 March Yr 6 Camp to Alexandra 

Thursday 23 March Yr 6 Camp to Alexandra 

Yr 3 Library Visit (3A & 3B)  

Friday 24 March  Yr 6 Camp returns approx 1.30pm 

Yr 3 Library Visit (3C & 3D) 

Yr 2 Excursion to Edithvale Wetlands 

and Mount Martha Treatment Plant 9am 

Monday 27 March  Whole School Assembly 2.45pm 

Thursday 30 March Keeping Safe In Cyberspace Information 

Session at Patterson River Secondary 

College 7pm - 9pm ( see attached flyer) 

Friday 31 March Easter Bonnet Parade and Easter Raffle 

- Tickets are $1 each.  

End of Term 1 - 2.30pm dismissal  

Monday 17 April EASTER MONDAY - No School Today  

 

 

 

Tuesday 18 April Curriculum Day - No Students at 

School today 

Wed 19 April Students return to school today Term 2 

Yr 6 Leadership Day Excursion - Carrum 

Life Saving Club 9am 

Friday 21 April Instalment #2 - Family Accounts Due  
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SCHOOL COUNCIL 2017 

Congratulations to Donna Clark [Parent Member] and Leanne 

Walker, Paul Clohesy and Katrina Bound [Department of    

Education &Training (DE&T) Members] who have been elected 

to School Council for the next two year period.  

School Council Membership for 2017 will consist of: Scott    

Dargan, Courtney Smyth, Peter White, Marika Creaser,    

Shannon Cooper, Michael Wilkinson, Donna Clark, Carole 

Mayes, Paul Clohesy, Pam Macaulay, Leanne Walker and 

Katrina Bound.  

We would like to acknowledge the contribution of exiting school 

councillors. Thank you to Karen Donovan, Louise Lees, Natalie 

Angliss and Samantha Marston who over the past 12 months 

have resigned or completed their two year term on School 

Council. 

 

ANZAC DAY COMMEMORATION 

Patterson Lakes Primary School has a very good association 

with the Longbeach RSL Sub Branch.  Their annual Anzac Day 

Appeal will once again be supported by the Patterson Lakes 

Primary School community, with Year 6 students selling      

ANZAC Day badges and items. 

 

PARENT CLASS REPRESENTATIVES 

Thank you to the parents who have already volunteered to be a 

Parent Class Representative. This is a wonderful way to be 

involved at the school ð supporting your childôs teacher in     

supporting class activities such as cooking, excursions and 

year level events. Please contact your childôs teacher if you 

would like to be the class Representative. Please note that this 

positon is different to the Class Fete Convenor position. 

 

INDONESIAN TEACHERS FROM JAVA 

This week we have been pleased to host 

2 teachers from Indonesia, Agus and 

Sumarjo, as part of the Melbourne        

University Teacher Awards program and 

the Patterson Lakes Primary School    

Internationalisation program. 

This year, the students in Foundation,    

Yr 1 & Yr 2 are studying Spanish with a 

South American influence. The Yr 3    

cohort are studying Japan; Yr 4 Indonesia; Yr 5 China          

and Yr 6 Thailand. 

I would like to thank the staff for their support of this program, 

as the students are gaining valuable insights into studying a 

new country and culture. 

EASTER RAFFLE and EASTER BONNET PARADE 

Thank you to the families who have already generously      

donated an Easter item for our Easter Raffle, which will be 

drawn at the Easter Bonnet Parade on Friday, March 31st.  

We would ask that all donations be sent to school by Friday, 

March 24th so that the baskets can be created prior to the 

draw.  The more eggs we get, the more baskets we make up 

and of course the better chance you have of winning one!     

All donations can be given to your classroom teacher.  We ask 

that all raffle tickets be returned to school by Thursday, March 

30th, with additional raffle tickets available for purchase at the 

administration office. 

mailto:patterson.lakes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Happy Birthday to the following students who are celebrating 

their birthday during the next week.  We hope you have a 

lovely day. 

 NAME BIRTHDAY 

Liliana S 18 March 

Mila N 19 March 

Audrey D 19 March 

Oscar B 19 March 

Alex G 19 March 

Olivia S 20 March 

Diana F 20 March 

Lincoln A 20 March 

Zara O 21 March 

Declan F 21 March 

Lara H 21 March 

Jonathan W 21 March 

Georgia K 22 March 

Ava V 22 March 

Adele V 22 March 

Marley L 22 March 

Starlett M 22 March 

SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 

School Photos were taken today. Any families who missed out 
on placing their order on the day can still do so by contacting 
the photo company, SchoolPix. Phone: 1300 766055.  After the 
lovely weather we have had recently, we unfortunately had to 
have all of our class photos taken indoors today due to the 
wind and rain we experienced this morning. 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS  

Congratulations to the following students who won our óStudent 
of the Weekô awards for Week 7 of this term. Students will   
receive their certificates at their next assembly. Keep up the 
super work everyone! 

Foundation A ï Jasmine G for becoming more and more      
independent in the morning and confidently contributing to 
classroom discussions. Well done Jas! 

Foundation C ï Clodagh K for your effort in using the pictures 
to tell a story during Independent Reading. Great work! 

1B ï Emily F for  working hard to be organised and responsible 
for her belongings. Keep it up Emily! 

1C ï Ryan B for using the strategies learned in reading and 
applying it to his own reading.  Well done Ryan. 

2B ï Flick R for being a very kind and caring friend. 

2C ï Bronte H for completing her homework every week. Well 
done Bronte! 

3B ï Ava K for an excellent narrative on Piper. 

3D ï Christian K for his great sense of social justice. 

4B ï Melpomeni P for consistently achieving high scores in 
Mathletics. Fantastic effort Mel! 

4C ï James T for applying everything he has learnt in Writing 
and creating the most amazing story introduction, full of       
descriptive words and phrases. I felt like I was on the dark, 
deserted streets of London when I read it. Well done James!  

4D ï Kynan M for  showing enthusiasm during Indonesian and 
reciting numbers to 10 in front of the class. What a star! 

5B ï Zac P for being so responsible and reliable and always 
giving his best effort in all he does. 

5C ï Charlotte K for being an outstanding role model who   
always displays Integrity, Respect and Excellence. Your     
positive attitude, caring nature and enthusiasm add lots of   
value to the classroom. Well done. 

5D ï Tom W for continuing to show enthusiasm and curiosity 
for learning. You donôt have to know everything yet! 
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SWIMMING ï DIVISION RESULTS  

Congratulations to the five representatives pictured below 
who competed at the Division Swimming Carnival at Carnegie 
yesterday. The 11 Year Girls Relay team [Katie T (5C), Zara 
B (6B), Jasmine M (6B) and Charlotte K (5C)] were placed 4th. 
Katie T was placed 5th in her 11 Year Girlsô Breastroke event 
and Tyler C (6A) was placed 5th in the 12/13 Year Boysô 
Backstroke event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STATE LIFESAVING RESULTS  

Congratulations also to Katie T (5C), Charlotte K (5C) and 
Zara B (6B) who were are all Gold medallists from the       
Victorian State Junior Lifesaving Championships last      
weekend in Warrnambool. The Chelsea team (Katie &     
Charlotte) won the March past and Zara B who represented 
Bonbeach won Rescue & Resuscitation. The three girls are 
all 2017 State Champs.  An awesome effort! 
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PARENT INFORMATION SESSION - A FREE EVENT! 

Keeping Safe in Cyberspace - Susan McLean 

I would encourage all parents and carers to attend our second 

combined schools information session to be held at Patterson 

River Secondary College on Thursday 30th  March, in the 

Performing Arts Centre at Patterson River Secondary College 

from 7pm - 9pm.  

Susan McLean is our guest presenter.  Susan is a lead expert 

in the field of Cybersafety and young people.  She was the 

first Victorian Police Officer appointed to a position involving 

Cybersafety and young people.  If you use social media as a 

personal tool, it may be also advantageous to come and see if 

you have confidence in your ability to comply with the Federal 

rules and compliances.  Further information is available within 

the flyer located in the newsletter.  To register for this free 

event follow the directions on the flyer attached. 
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Easter raffle tickets have now been sent home with the 

youngest child.  There are 20 tickets in a book and they are 

$1 each.  If you require more ticket books, please ask the 

girls in the office.  We made up some amazing baskets last 

year and with all the  lovely donations we were able to make 

up lots of  baskets, so donôt miss out.   

 

We are still looking for Easter Egg Donations.  The more 

eggs we get, the more baskets we can make up and of 

course the better chance you have of winning one.  
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Please find Patterson Lakes Primary Schoolôs water usage for 
last year ï January to December 2016.  Our school uses two 
buckets per person, each school day (that includes      
teachers and students, 200 school days per year).  
 

Water efficient schools aim for 1.5 buckets so Patterson Lakes 
is almost there! 
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We are looking for donations of all kinds of paper.  In      

particular we are in need of display paper or poster paper 

that the students and teachers can use to display their work 

in the classrooms, but we would also appreciate any       

donations of  computer paper or scrap paper.  Paper can be 

white or  coloured.   

All donations can brought to the office. Thank you! 
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CURRICULUM DAYS 2017 

Outside School Hours Care (OSHC) is offering care 
for students on the upcoming curriculum day, Tuesday 
18th April. 

 

The hours of operation on this day will be 7.30am ï 
4.30pm. 
 

All meals, drinks and activities for the day are covered 
in the fee, which is $60.00.  This cost will be reduced 
by any Government/Centrelink funding that you are 
entitled to, the OSHC staff will guide you in accessing 
your government entitlement when you enrol. 

 

The OSHC service is available to all students of the 
school, you can enrol for the curriculum days only. 
 

If you would like to book in for the curriculum day 
please contact Joy Saunders or the team at OSHC   
on 0437 983 561. 

Term Date Focus Area 

Term 1 Monday 30th 

January 2017 

KidsMatter Component 2 

Term 2 Tuesday 18th 

April 2017 

Reading and Writing 

Term 2 Friday 9th June 

2017 

Report Writing Day 

Term 4 Friday 24th    

November 2017 

Planning Day for 2018 



tŀǧŜǊǎƻƴ [ŀƪŜǎ tǊƛƳŀǊȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

{ǇƻǊǘ LƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
нлмт  
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5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ CǊƛŘŀȅ aŀǊŎƘ оǊŘ  

5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ aŀǊŎƘ мрǘƘ  

t[t{ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ wǳƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ !ǇǊƛƭ нтǘƘ
 

5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ CǊƛŘŀȅ aŀȅ мфǘƘ
 

²ƛƴǘŜǊ [t ό¸w сΩ{ύ CǊƛŘŀȅ aŀȅ нсǘƘ
 

t[t{ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ WǳƴŜ мǎǘ
 

5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ WǳƴŜ тǘƘ
 

5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ CǊƛŘŀȅ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мрǘƘ
 

5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ !ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ммǘƘ
 

t[t{ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ тǘƘ
 



¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƴǳƳŜǊƻǳǎ ǎǇƻǊǝƴƎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǘ t[t{Σ ǇŀǊǝŎǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ¸Ǌǎ о - сΦ 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ Ƴŀȅ ōŜ ƴŜǿ ǘƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ŎƭŀǊƛŦȅ ƻǳǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ 
ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘƛƎƘŜǊ ŎƻƳǇŜǝǝƻƴ ƭŜǾŜƭǎΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴǎ ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǝƳŜ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ !ŘǊƛŀƴ tŀǘŀƴŜΣ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ǇŀǘŀƴŜΦŀŘǊƛŀƴΦƧϪŜŘǳƳŀƛƭΦǾƛŎΦƎƻǾΦŀǳ  
 

tΦ9Φ [ŜǎǎƻƴǎΥ  

!ƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ рл ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ǇŜǊ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ   
ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǿŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎǇƻǊǘ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ tΦ9 Řŀȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘƛƴƎ ŀǇǇǊƻǇǊƛŀǘŜ      
ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǎƘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƙŀǘ όмǎǘ {ŜǇǘ- олǘƘ !ǇǊƛƭύΦ  
 

 

{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ [ŜǎǎƻƴǎΥ  

{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀǊŜ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ŦƻǊ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ¸Ǌ н ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀǘ t!w/      
CǊŀƴƪǎǘƻƴΦ  ¸Ǌǎ о - с ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭΦ  Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǝƻƴΥ ¸ŜŀǊ о Řƻ       
ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀǘ ŎŀƳǇ Σ ¸ŜŀǊ п ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ōŜŀŎƘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƻƴ ŎŀƳǇΣ ¸ŜŀǊ 
р ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ Řŀȅ ŀǘ aŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ !ǉǳŀǝŎ /ŜƴǘǊŜΣ ǿƘƛƭǎǘ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
ōŜ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ t!w/ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ Ǉƻƻƭ ŦƻǊ ŀ ŘŀȅΦ !ƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŀǘ t[t{ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ǘƘŜ    
ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ƛƴ tΦ9Φ  Lǘ ƛǎ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ - ̧Ǌ н ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ       
ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ   ƛƴǘŜƴǎƛǾŜ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ   ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƭƛƪŜ ŀƴȅ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ 
 

wǳƴƴŜǊǎ /ƭǳōΥ  

wǳƴƴŜǊǎ /ƭǳō ƛǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ¢¦9{5!¸ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ уΦмлŀƳ - уΦолŀƳ όǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ǇŜǊƳƛǩƴƎύ ƻƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǾŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ƻǇŜƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ¸Ǌ сΣ ǎƛōƭƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΦ      
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊǳƴΣ ǿŀƭƪ ƻǊ ƧƻƎ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƭŀǇǎ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ Ŏŀƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎΦ  /ŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜǎ 
ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ CƻǳƴŘŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ¸Ǌ н ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ рл ƭŀǇǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ      
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊ о - с ŦƻǊ ŜǾŜǊȅ млл ƭŀǇǎ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘΦ  {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƭŀǇǎ ƻǾŜǊŀƭƭΦ  
 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇƻǊǘ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭǎ ό{ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎκ/Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅκ!ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎύΥ  

hǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ Ǌǳƴǎ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƳŀƧƻǊ ǎŜƴƛƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǇƻǊǝƴƎ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭǎΤ /Ǌƻǎǎ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ό¢ŜǊƳ нύΣ 
!ǘƘƭŜǝŎǎ ό¢ŜǊƳ оύ ŀƴŘ {ǿƛƳƳƛƴƎ /ŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ό¢ŜǊƳ пύΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ƛƴ ¸ŜŀǊǎ о - сΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ IƻǳǎŜǎ όaŎ[ŜƻŘΣ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ ²Ŝƭƭǎ 
ŀƴŘ DƭŀŘŜǎǾƛƭƭŜύΦ  wŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭǎ ŀǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ¢ŜŀƳǎΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜΥ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ у ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻƭŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŜƭƛƎƛōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ   
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΦ 
 

tǊƻƎǊŜǎǎƛƴƎ ǘƻ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘҔ5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴҔwŜƎƛƻƴŀƭҔ{ǘŀǘŜ [ŜǾŜƭǎ  

LƴŘƛǾƛŘǳŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎΣ ŎǊƻǎǎ ŎƻǳƴǘǊȅ ŀƴŘ     
ŀǘƘƭŜǝŎ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜŘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ŀ ŎŜǊǝŬŎŀǘŜΣ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǇŜǊƳƛǎǎƛƻƴ 
ŦƻǊƳΣ ŀƴƴƻǳƴŎŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ {ǇƻǊǘǎ bƻǝŎŜōƻŀǊŘ όƻǇǇƻǎƛǘŜ 
wƻƻƳ фύΦ  LŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ŀǘ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ 
ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ǘƻ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ {ǘŀǘŜΦ  
 

LƴǘŜǊǎŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇƻǊǘ ό¸ŜŀǊ с ƻƴƭȅύΥ LƴǘŜǊǎŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇƻǊǘ ƛǎ Ǌǳƴ ƻƴ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ CǊƛŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎǎΦ 
¸ŜŀǊ с ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ŀ ǎǇƻǊǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ŀƎŀƛƴǎǘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ DŀƳŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ 
ŜƛǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΣ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǎƛǝƻƴΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǎǇƻǊǝƴƎ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΦ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ¢ŜǊƳǎ м ŀƴŘ 
п ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǎǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ²ŀƭƭŀ wǳƎōȅΣ YŀƴƎŀ /ǊƛŎƪŜǘΣ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ±ƻƭƭŜȅōŀƭƭΦ Lƴ ¢ŜǊƳǎ н 
ŀƴŘ о ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ŀ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǎǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ !C[Σ {ƻŎŎŜǊΣ bŜǘōŀƭƭ ŀƴŘ ¢-ōŀƭƭΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ǘŜŀƳǎ ŀǘ ŀ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ [ƛƎƘǘƴƛƴƎ tǊŜƳƛŜǊǎƘƛǇ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΦ {ǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ ǘŜŀƳǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ŀǎ Ŧƻƭπ
ƭƻǿǎ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘҔ 5ƛǾƛǎƛƻƴҔ wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭҔ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜҔ {ǘŀǘŜΦ  

{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ǿŜŀǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǘƻ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƻǳǎŜ Ǉƻƭƻ ǘƻǇǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ 
ƛƴǘƻ ŀƊŜǊ ǎǇƻǊǘΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ǘŜŀƳ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇŜǘŜ ƛƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭΦ  {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ     
ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǎƻŎŎŜǊ Ƴǳǎǘ ǿŜŀǊ ǎƘƛƴ ǇŀŘǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ όǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƻǿƴύΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 
ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ !C[ Ƴǳǎǘ ǿŜŀǊ ŀ ƳƻǳǘƘƎǳŀǊŘΦ Cƻƻǘȅ ōƻƻǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻǇǝƻƴŀƭΦ 
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This year we are excited to celebrate the importance of 

Literacy with Felice Arena who is an Australian children's 

author and illustrator.  He is best known for the bestselling 

and award-winning Specky Magee series.  

 

 

 

Activities to celebrate Literacy Week will include: 

¶ All students will meet the author Felice Arena. 

¶ A BOOKFAIR on 26th April (in the hall foyer)  

¶ School Writing Competition for all students. 

¶ Decorating Classroom doors with a favourite book.  

¶ Reading /Writing with Buddies classes  

¶ The 2017 Victorian Premier ôs Reading Challenge 

Term 2 Week 2 : 24thñ28th  April 2017  



16th March 2017  

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian,  

 

Our schoolõs Languages Department has been granted complementary entries in the 

Languages Perfect World Championships 2017.  This is the largest global online             

languages competition.  Students compete for their class, school and country against 

other students from around the world, by earning points in a foreign language.  The 

competition starts on Monday 15 th May and will run through Education Week finishing 

Thursday 31st May.   It is open to students all over the world from the ages 5 and over.  

 

The students can start practising and collect points as soon as they are enrolled.         

Students who finish the practice in the top 100 will be eligible to enter the competition. 

Itõs about motivating students to get excited about learning and having fun at the same 

time.  

 

All students in Year 2 will be enrolled next week to commence their practice.  Students 

from Year 3 to Year 6 are invited to participate representing Patterson Lakes Primary 

School.  Prizes and certificates are posted to schools and will be presented at assembly.  

 

Please support and encourage your childõs participation.  For more information you can 

visit  

 

http://worldseries.educationperfect.com/language -perfect -world -championships.html  

 

Please donõt hesitate to get in touch if you have any questions.  

 

Kind regards,  

 

 

Clara Mangone  

Languages Coordinator  

http://worldseries.educationperfect.com/language-perfect-world-championships.html





